
THE ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH OF 

St. John the Evangelist
2024 Annual Update

SJE Church 2024 Annual Update ENGLISH.indd   1 9/16/24   6:08 PM



Fall 2024

Dear Parishioners,

As we begin the fall, it is with gratitude that I write to you reflecting on the many blessings and 
accomplishments in our parish community. Over the past year, we have seen our parish grow in faith, 
unity, and service to others. 

One of the highlights of the past year has been the focus on Family Faith Formation as a way for the parish 
and parents to collaborate in living the faith.  Celebrating the Sacraments at Sunday Mass helps all of us to 
appreciate the blessings we have as a parish family.  The newly formed Baptism Preparation Team connects 
parents with the parish as they begin the life of faith with their children.

The implementation of several new ministries, such as LifeTeen and Nicholas Ministry, connect worship 
with outreach and service in the wider community.   Additionally, our parish events, such as the Knights 
of Columbus suppers, the Lenten meals, Octoberfest, and other social gatherings have brought us closer 
together as a community, fostering a sense of belonging and connection among our members.

The Synod group has brought Pope Francis’ initiative for the Church to collaborate with lay leaders from 
around the parish to listen, discern, and focus our mission in these times. Together we chart the course for 
our parish community.

Our financial stewardship has remained strong, thanks to the generosity of our parishioners. Your weekly 
offerings and other donations have allowed us to continue our ministry and have enabled us to maintain 
our facilities as we live our mission.

Looking ahead to the coming year, we are excited to continue efforts to strengthen our parish school and 
grow our ministry to families and young people.  We are also working to preserve the physical condition 
of our church by fixing water damage and repairing our beautiful stained-glass windows. 

To help us to continue our mission and ministry, I am asking for your continued support through your 
prayer, volunteerism, and financial contribution to the Annual Collection.  Your generosity will allow 
us to continue serving the needs of our St. John’s parish and our local community.  I am grateful for your 
support and for your spirit and pray that God may abundantly bless you.

Sincerely,

Rev. Craig A. Pregana
Pastor
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